
PARTNERSHIP FOR HADONFIELD, INC. 
Summary of Meeting: June 8, 2020 @ 8:33 a.m. to 8:49 a.m. 
Open Public Meetings Act announcement. 
This meeting is being held under the Open Public Meetings Act.  Adequate Notice of this meeting 
has been given to the Retrospect, the Courier-Post, and is posted on a bulletin board here 
in the Municipal Building.  This announcement is made pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act. 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Partnership for Haddonfield, Inc. hereby clarify that the officers of the organization are 
as follows: 
Chairperson                                Susan Hodges 
Treasurer                                    Vincent Parker 
Secretary                                     Arlene Fiorilli 
Duly recorded, 
Arlene Fiorilli 
Secretary PFH 

 
Attendance: Susan Hodges, John Master, Gary Klosner, John Picking, Colleen Bezich, Marcello De Feo, Kathy 
Gold, Matt Cowperthwait, Andrea Ranno, 
Absent: Anne Picking, Sue Maslowski, Julie Beddingfield, Sean Leonard 

 
Staff: Remi Fortunato, Arlene Fiorilli, Susan Schmidt, Vin Parker 
 
 
1.Chairperson’s Comments (Susan Hodges) 
* The Board of Trustees approved the minutes of the May 27 PfH Board meeting. 
* Susan Hodges encouraged all board members to join Committees. Colleen Bezich asked that all 
  board members be notified of all Committee meetings. 

 
2. Treasurer’s Report (Vin Parker)  
* The Board of Trustees were emailed a copy of the revised Partnership for Haddonfield  
  budget. There were no questions on the newly reduced budget. The Board approved the budget as    
  presented.    
  Later today, Vin will re-submit the approved budget with an updated summary to the Commissioners   
  in time for their Commissioners’ meeting on Tuesday June 9 at 7:30 p.m. All Committee chairs will   
  be sent the webinar link for the June 9 meeting, and will be asked to be present should any 
  questions need to be answered about the budget. 
 
3. Committee Reports 
Retail Retention and Recruitment (John Master, Remi Fortunato) 
* Remi presented the application for a retention grant from Jersey Java and Tea. The Board approved    
  the grant. 
  
 



Professional Committee  
* Matt will have a conversation with Anne Picking about having Zoom meetings with the Professionals   
   during this time of restricted numbers of people attending large networking events. 
 
4. Board of Trustee Comments 
   * There were no comments from the board. 
 
5. Borough News 
   * The Borough was quite busy with the afternath of Wednesday’s storms resulting in falling trees, 
power lines, and no electricity for numerous homes in town. 
 
 5. Public Portion of the Meeting 
     There was no public at this meeting. 
 
NEXT MEETING: TBD or September 23, 2020  
 
PLEASE NOTE 2020 MEETING DATES 

	
   	
   	
   	
  
23-­‐Sep	
   18-­‐Nov	
  

 


